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February 9,2014

KathieNunno
County Clerk' s Department
Corporation of the County of Grey
595 gth Avenue East
Owen Sound, ON
N4K 3E3

Dear Ms. Nunno;

On behalf of The Georgian Bay Children's Choir, I would like to acknowledge Council's sponsorship

donation, which was received in the amount of $ 12 5 . 00 dated January 17 , 2014 .

Once again, we wish to thank you for allowing us this wonderful educational experience and also the

opportunity for our choristers to take part in the Inaugural Session of Grey County Council as

ambassadors of our community.
We are very grateful for the continued support that you have provided the Georgian Bay Children's
Choir over the years. Grey County Council's generosity helps considerably to ensure that all
children who can derive the many, many benefits that the choir has to offer can indeed participate

and enjoy these benefîts. Thank you for providing community service through this support and

contributing greatly to positive growth and development of children and keeping music alive in our
community.

Yours sincerely,

Ç eorginn ßry C fr.if[ren's C fr,oir

Manager,
Choir,SGeorgian Bay

579 313-2732
gbccmanager@bell. net
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